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arva d mulls tobacco divestment 
cause of sales in Third W or d 

I ByJohnYoo 
Special to the Globe 

· Concerned with the aggressive 
sale of cigarettes in the Third 

! World, Harvard University ts con
templating an end to Its Invest
ments in two tobacco companies, 
Philip Morris a'nd RJR Nabisco. 

If Harvard divested, It would be 
the first Institution In the nation 
to protest tobacco marketing prac
tices Ip Asia, Africa and Latin 

• America, said law professor Lance 
i N. Liebman, chairman of a univer

sity advisory committee on share
holder responsibilities, In an inter-
view last week. · · 

"They are using marketing 
practices common In the United 
States a generation ago, like giv
ing out free cigarettes to teen
agers; that are .not considered 
ethical now," said Liebman. 

·'
1 Llebman's committee also 

charges that the two tobacco com
pa,nles are acting unethically by 
"not placing on advertisements 
a nd packages health warnings 
similar to those required In Eu
rope ·and the United States," ac
cording to a ,memorandum re
leased by the advisory committee, 
which is ; composed of stude~ts, 
alumni, and facul ty. 

"Some members of our com
mittee also believe that Harvard, 
which refuses to own stock In 

some companies because It does 
not wish to be associated with 
particular economic activities. 
(gambling, prostitution), should 
seriously coni.lder placing the pro
duction and sale of cigarettes In 
that category,'' the document 
says. 

Officials at New York-based 
Philip Morris and Atlanta-based 
RJR Nabisco did not return phone 
calls last week. In past years, Phil
Ip Morris has def~nded aggressive 
marketing of Its products In the 
Third World by arguing that there 
exists no concrete proof of a link 
between smoking and chronic dis
eases. 

· For now, Harvard has limited 
Itself to further study of the Issue. 
said Roderick MacDougall, trea
surer of the Harvard Corporation . 
A corporation committee sent let
ters In July to RJR Nabisco and 
Phtllp Morris seeking more Infor
mation on their marketing prac
tices, he said. 

For the last decade, Harvard 
president Derek Bok has rejected 
such divestment as a tool to pres
sure companies doing business In 
South Africa. Instead, Bok has fa
vored what Is known a~ construe- , 
tive engagement - retaining in
vestments and attempting to use · 
them as feverage to bring a bout 
reform. 

MacDougall · renected the Har
vard administration's preference 
for that kind of policy yesterday, 
saying, ''How ... can you ever In
fluence tobacco companies by sell
Ing their stock?" 

News of the university's atten
tion to the Issue, first reported by 
the Harvard Crimson, the student 
newspaper, has placed some crit
ics of the school In a difficult posi
tion. Wh!le they join in opposing 
the aggressive marketing of ciga
rettes In the Third World, they re
gard It as far more Important to 
sever the university 's financial 
ties to South Africa - Investments 
they say total $200 m!llton. 

"It's just so blatantly hypocriti
cal," said senior Mitchell A. Oren
stein, a campus activist. "It dem
onstrates a value system here that 
shows that selling cigarettes in 
the Third World ts more impor
tant than apartheid in South Afri
ca." 

Other activists characterize 
the move as an attempt to under
mine the South African Divest
ment Movement, which has been 
active at Harvard for the past dec
ade. "It's a smokescreen to divert 
attention from the real divestment 
Issue,'' said senior Michael J. 
Bonin, a member of the student
run Southern African Solidarity 
Committee. 


